
REUNION GENERAL DEL VECINDARIO BEL AIR - GYMNASIO @ AELC - 15 de Mayo - 9:00 am 
La reunion fue llamada a orden por Presidente Roshelle Johnson a las 9:15 am. Roshelle listo los logros de BANA durante el ano pasado. 
 

Subvenciones de Block Watch - Paga por las luces del callejon, el boletin, seguro y renta de cuarto 
Subvenciones de Censo 2010 - Playeras de BANA 
Subvenciones de Defiendase - Paga por paquetes bienvenidos, cima de mesa, jorobas de velocidad, senalamietos de la calle, direciones 
pintado y limpieza correccional de callejones. 
 

Oficial Stephens hablo de cambios en el vecindario en los tres anos que ha sido asignado a nuestra area. Con el verano acercando, re-
cuerda de no comenzar sus coches y dejarlos corriendo para enfriarse, recoje sus herramientas, y asegura puerta de casa estan cerrada con 
llave. Tambien advirtio de personas pidiendo agua de mangera de yarda, y duespues progresando a pedir alimentos, dinero, etc. Hablo de 
asegurarse vegetacion es mantenida bajo y hablo de la iluminacion para previnir crimen. Roshelle dijo que BANA habia hecho una in-
speccion durante el ultimo ano para verificar las problemas de vegetacion y iluminacion. 
 

Carrie Frazer pidio voluntarios para entregar los boletinos. Hay tres rutas sin voluntarios. 
 

Canidates para el tablero se presentaron y contaron un poco acerca porque quieran server. Canidatos son: Virginia Anders, Sharon 
Bushouse, Carrie Frazer, Katie Hamm, Wayne Harmon, Carolyn McBane, Mike Radtke, Juanita Soto-Ayers y Pamela Wigley. 
 

Votaciones fueron entregados a esos presente. 
 

Mientras que los votos estan contados, David Proffitt de ASU hizo una presentacion sobre los capas del canal. El paso mapas del vecin-
dario y junto gente en la audiencia en grups pequenos para inspirer ideas de lo que quieran ver para el vecindario. Cada grupo presento 
sus ideas, los cuales David escribio en hojas largas de papel. Cada persona fue dado tres puntos para poner por la idea/las ideas que les 
gusto mas. David va enumeria esas ideas y dara la informacion a BANA y Servicios Vecindarios de Phoenix. 
 

Los ganadores de la eleccion fueron anunciados: Sharon Bushouse, Carrie Frazer, Katie Hamm, Mike Radtke, Juanita Soto-Ayers, Pam-
ela Wigley. 
 

La sesion se levanto a las 11:00 am - Presentado Respetuoso 

  
 
 
 
 
 

An updated Bel Air Board list 
is on Page 2 of this newsletter! 

 
July/August 2010 

     Our neighborhood covers the area from Indian School Road north to the 
Grand Canal between 15th and 19th Avenues. This area is comprised of 
over 300 single family residences and a combination of approximately 150 
rental units and business locations. 

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/phoenix/belair/ 

COMMUNICATOR 

 

 

C A L E N D A R  
Independence Day 

Holiday Collection Schedule 
Recyclables - Tuesday’s collection 
Moves to Wednesday 7/7/10 

7/4 

Board Meeting 
6:30 p.m. @ Lisa Hubbard’s Office, 
1950 W. Heatherbrae Dr., #6 

7/26 

Bulk Trash Placement Begins 8/21 

Bulk Trash Collection Begins 8/30 

Board Meeting 
6:30 p.m. @ Lisa Hubbard’s Office, 
1950 W. Heatherbrae Dr., #6 

8/30 

Grandparent’s Day 9/12 

National Korean War 
Veterans Armistice Day 

7/27 

VJ Day 9/2 

Labor Day 
Holiday Collection Schedule 

Recyclables - Tuesday’s collection 
Moves to Wednesday 9/8/10 

9/6 

Patriot Day 9/11 
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vidual, roommates, or a family. Each client has 
a case manager and can have other people also 
providing services depending on their needs. 
New Arizona Family manages the property and 
each client will have a lease with them. 
Max is a Property Manager with New Arizona 
Fmily, Inc. and acts totally as a landlord. The 
property will be cared for on a regular basis as 
well as when something needs to be fixed. Be-
sides the NAFI personnel, others providing 
services would report if the housing isn’t being 
kept up either by NAFI or by the residents. 
Those in attendance from the neighborhood 
presented their concerns. Stephanie said the 
clients are in a continuum of care where they 
are considered ready for independent living and 
all three passed out their business cards plus a 
card for the Maricopa Crisis Line so neighbors 
can contact them if a problem does arise. They 
also said they would be willing to speak to a 
General Meeting in the future. 
  

Treasurer’s Report: Don Hilton presented the 
Treasurer’s Report. The general fund had a 
beginning balance at January 31 of 814.56. 
Check #177 in the amount of $27.29 to Marney 
Redmond and check #178 in the amount of 
$50.62 were written on February 13 for ex-
penses for refreshments for the General Meet-
ing and deposits were made on February 1 in 
the amount of $42.00 and on February 22 in the 
amount of $84.00 from two ads in the newslet-
ter. The ending balance was $862.65 on March 
1, 2010. 
  
The Block Watch Grant account had a begin-
ning balance of $1,984.66 as of January 31, 
2010. Checks were written as follows: 

(Continued on page 4) 
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B E L  A I R  B O A R D  

 

Carrie Frazer, President and  

Newsletter Editor 
Email: carriefraz@aol.com 
Elected 5/2010,Term 2010-2012 
Phone: 602-265-4123 
 
Jeanne Greene, Vice-President 
Email: jnngreene@cox.net 
Appointed 7/2009               
Term 2009-2011 
Home: 602-265-5664 
 
Mike Orth, Treasurer 
Email: mikeorth@email.com 
Elected 5/2009,Term 2009-2011 
Phone: 480-414-7962 
 

Pamela Wigley, Secretary 
flamingnissan@hotmail.com 
Elected 5/2010,Term 2010-2012 
Home: (602) 266-9184 
 
Sharon Bushouse 

Email: rsbushouse@q.com 
Elected 5/2010,Term 2010-2012 
Home: 602-222-8718 
 

Gary Hall 
Email: 12380@cox.net 
1701 W. Devonshire Ave. 
Elected 5/2009,Term 2009-2011 
Home: (602) 218-6972 
 
Katie Hamm 
tomkat12002@yahoo.com 
Elected 5/2010,Term 2010-2012 
Home: (602) 264-5611 
 
Mike Radtke 
Email: wa7zpu@arrl.net  
1707 W. Heatherbrae Dr. 
Elected 5/2010,Term 2010-2012 
Home: 602-279-7190  
 

Juanita Soto Ayers 
Email: jsotoayers@yahoo.com 
Elected 5/2010,Term 2010-2012 
Home: 602-277-0709  
 
Charles Wilfong 
Email: uwilfong@aol.com 
Appointed 11/2009             
Term 2009-2011 
Home: (602) 266-9342 

Date: March 1, 2010 
  
Location: Fireside Room @ American Evan-
gelical Lutheran Church (AELC), 1830 W 
Glenrosa. 
The meeting was called to order by Carolyn 
McBane at 7:05PM as Roshelle was delayed. 
  
In Attendance: Members: Carolyn McBane, 
Jeanne Greene, Steven Hofmann, Carrie Fra-
zer, Gary Hall, Donald Hilton, Mike Orth, 
Roshelle Johnson, and Wayne Harman. There 
were 4 residents of BelAir and 3 people from 
Magellan Health Services/New Arizona Fam-
ily, Inc. in attendance in addition to the board 
members. 
  

Q&A with Magellan Health/New Arizona 

Family Representatives: Alexandra Zavala 
and Stephanie Knox of Magellan Health Ser-
vices and Max Rowland of New Arizona Fam-
ily, Inc. were at the meeting to answer 
neighborhood questions about the 4-plex at 
4116 N. Westview.  
Alex is Director of Community Reinvestment 
and Involvement for Magellan Health Services 
which has had a contract through the Arizona 
Department of Health Services Division of 
Behavioral Health Services and Arizona 
Health Care Cost Containment System 
(AHCCCS) since 2007 to be the Regional 
Behavioral Health Authority for Maricopa 
County. She explained what that entails. 
Stephanie is the Director of Residential Ser-
vices for Magellan. She said Magellan has 
3,500 units in Maricopa County. The property 
on Westview will provide level 2 independent 
quarters for from 4 to 8 clients. Each of the 4 
units has two bedrooms and can house an indi-

General Fund Account: Block Watch Grant Account: 

Balance 03/01/10 
+ Yard Sale 
+ Newsletter ad-DyerEl 
+ Newsletter ad-AmeriS 
+ Newsletter ad-Goettl 
+ Newsletter ad-Midtwn 
+ Newsletter ad-MartinL       
End Balance 05/03/10 

$862.65 
+$122.35 
+$42.00 
+$84.00 
+$26.00 

+$120.00 
+$7.00 

$1,264.00 

Balance 03/01/10 
- Advertising 
- April Board Mtg. 
- May/June Newsletter 
 
Ending Balance 5/03/10 

$1,802.89 
-$297.00 
-$15.00 

-$149.92 
 

$1,341.87 
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G e n e r a l  M e e t i n g  M i n u t e s  

M a y  1 5 t h ,  2 0 1 0  

Bel Air Neighborhood Association 
General Meeting 
Gym @ AELC 

9:00 AM 
May 15, 2010 

  
The meeting was called to order by President Roshelle 
Johnson at 9:15 AM. Roshelle listed the achievements 
of BANA over the last year: 
  
Block watch grant - Pays for alley lights, newsletter; 
insurance; room rent 
Census 2010 grant - BANA tee shirts 
Fight back grant - Paid for welcome packets, table top, 
speed humps, street signs, address painting; correc-
tional cleaning of alleys 
  
Officer Stephens talked about changes in the neighbor-
hood in the three years he has been assigned to our 
area. With summer coming up, he reminded people not 
to start their cars and leave them running to cool down, 
to pick up tools and lock them up, and to make sure 
house doors are locked. He also cautioned about peo-
ple first asking for water from a hose left in the yard and 
then progressing to asking for food, money, etc. He 
talked about making sure vegetation is kept low and 
talked about lighting in preventing crime. Roshelle said 
that BANA had done a survey during the last year to 
check on vegetation and lighting problems. 
  
Carrie Frazer asked for volunteers to deliver the news-
letters. Three routes are without volunteers at present. 
Ballots were passed out to those present.  
  
Candidates for the Board introduced themselves and 
told a bit about why they wanted to serve. Candidates 
were: Virginia Anders, Sharon Bushhouse, Carrie Fra-
zer, Katie Hamm, Wayne Harmon, Carolyn McBane, 

Mike Radtke, Juanita Soto-Ayers and Pamela Wigley. 
  
While the votes were being counted, David Proffitt from 
ASU gave a presentation on canals cape. He passed 
out maps of the neighborhood and had attendees get in 
small groups to brainstorm what they wanted to see for 
the neighborhood. Each group presented their ideas 
which David wrote on large sheets of paper. Then each 
attendee was give three dots to put by the idea/ideas 
they liked best. David will list those ideas most liked 
and give the information to BANA and to Phoenix 
Neighborhood Services. 
  
The winners of the election were announced: Sharon 
Bushhouse, Carrie Frazer, Katie Hamm, Mike Radtke, 
Juanita Soto-Ayers, Pamela Wigley. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Carolyn McBane, Secretary 
=  
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2/28/2010 American Evangelical Lutheran Church #1018 
$55.00 February Board and General Meetings 
3/1/2010 American Evangelical Lutheran Church #1019 
$15.00 March Board Meeting rent 
3/1/2010 Newsletter Printing #1020 $111.77 
Leaving a balance of $1,802.89 on March 1, 2010. 
Carolyn made a motion that the reports be accepted, Carrie 
seconded and the motion carried. 
  

Fight Back Updates: 

A. Traffic Committee: No report. There was some discus-
sion as to whether there is a need for the committee since 
the speed humps have been installed. It was suggested this 
might be something for the new board to decide after the 
elections in May. 
B. Community Enhancement: The BANA Yard Sale will 
be held of Saturday, March 27 from 7AM to 12 noon. A 
table for sale items to benefit the Association will be at 
Don’s house and Gary and Wayne will staff that table. 
There will be neighborhood maps available. 
C. Community Preservation: There will be a neighbor-

(Continued from page 2) hood clean-up on Saturday, March 13 from 8 - 9:30AM. Vol-
unteers will meet at the AELC parking lot. That to Steven for 
acquiring a free dumpster which will be on 18th Ave. 
D. Crime Prevention: The District 4 Crime Summit will be 
held Saturday, March 13 at 8AM at Steele Indian School 
Park Memorial Hall. Gary has now gone through the training 
for PNP patrol and he will get with Marney to schedule time 
to get their required hours in. 
  

Newsletter: The newsletter went out with direct contacts of 
neighbors to call if there is a problem with the irrigation. A 
neighbor has volunteered to do some translation for a Span-
ish insert in the newsletter. The new printers charge less than 
the ones we had so we can do more pages for the same 
amount of money. 
  

New/Old Business: Steven is going to make a list of the 
alleys in the neighborhood so work can begin on seeing what 
type of improvement, if any, we want to make. 
  
Minutes: The minutes for the February 2010 board meeting 

(Continued on page 5) 

B o a r d  M e e t i n g  

M i n u t e s  ( c o n t . )  
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were reviewed. Steve moved that they be approved, Don 
seconded, and the minutes were approved.  
The January 23, 2010 special meeting minutes were re-
viewed. Gary moved the minutes be approved, Wayne sec-
onded, and the motion carried. 
  

Next Board Meeting: April 5, 2010, at 7PM at AELC.  
  
The meeting was adjourned at 9PM. 
  
Signed/Carolyn G McBane, Secretary 
=  

Discussion Notes 

Date: April 5th, 2010 

  

Location: Martin Luther School, Fireside Room 
 
The meeting began at 7:13 pm. 
 
In Attendance:  Board Members - Charles Wilfong, Steven 
Hofmann, Roshelle Johnson, and Carrie Frazer. Neighbor - 
Katie Hamm. 
 
Roshelle Johnson presided over the meeting. 
 

(Continued from page 4) 

B o a r d  M e e t i n g  

M i n u t e s  ( c o n t . )  

Meeting Minutes 

Review and Approval of the March Board Meeting Minutes 
was tabled since there was not a quorum of the board in at-
tendance. 
 
Treasurer’s Report - No report. 
 
General Meeting – Roshelle 
May 15th 9am-11am 
Speaker – Canalscape / ASU 
Board nominees’ speeches 
Food and decorations will need to be decided on at the next 
board meeting on 5/3 at 7pm. 
 
Community Enhancement - No report.  
 
Crime Prevention – Charles/Carrie 
On March 19th, a meeting was held at Copper Star Coffee. A 
discussion about possible ways to display house numbers in 
alleys to aid law enforcement (either on fences or power 
poles) was continued from the previous committee meeting. 
The next committee meeting is scheduled for April 16th at 
10am at Copper Star Coffee. 
 
Community Preservation – No report. 
 
 

(Continued on page 6) 

Looking To Purchase A Bel Air 
Style Metal Chair? 

 
Check the following web-sites:  
 
www.meijer.com 
www.retrometallawnfurniture.com 

 
Help our neighborhood establish 

a unique identity 
by placing the Bel Air style 

metal lawn chair 
on your front porch! 
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B o a r d  M e e t i n g  

M i n u t e s  ( c o n t . )  

Community Reports – Roshelle 

Roshelle and Steven attended a meeting in regards to the 
Park Lee Apartments. The City has acquired this property. It 
is establishing an on-site police presence. Many of the units 
are available for rent for very affordable prices.  
 
Roshelle and Virginia attended the Crime Summit in March. 
Many of the ideas presented were ones that have been imple-
mented in our neighborhood.   
 

Community Reports - Charles 

There was recently a meeting in our neighborhood with a 
few neighbors and SRP representatives. The Kiss Me topless 
bar on 19th Ave that closed has reopened. 
 
The next BelAir Board Meeting will be on: 

MONDAY, MAY 3rd at 7 P.M. at the Fireside Room at Mar-
tin Luther School. 
 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 

 
 

Date: May 3, 2010 
 
Location: Fireside Room @ American Evangelical Lu-
theran Church (AELC), 1830 W Glenrosa 
  
The meeting was called to order by Roshelle at 7:03. 
  
In Attendance: Members: Carolyn McBane, Jeanne 
Greene, Carrie Frazer, Gary Hall, Donald Hilton, Mike 
Orth, Roshelle Johnson, Charles Wilfong, and Wayne 
Harmon. Mike Radtke and Katie Hamm also attended 
from the neighborhood. 
  
Minutes: The March minutes had been tabled because 
there was not a quorum at the April Board Meeting. 
Carrie made a motion that the March 2010 minutes be 
approved, Don seconded and the motion passed. 
It was noted that there could be no “minutes” of the 
April Board Meeting without a quorum in attendance, 
so they were changed to the April Notes. Mike moved 
and Don seconded that the “notes” be approved with 
the change and the motion passed. 
Planning for May General Meeting: The meeting will 
be held from 9-11 AM on May 15th at the AELC gym. 
The theme will be the general election and brainstorm-
ing plans for the canal. David Proffitt from ASU will lead 

(Continued from page 5) 

 

the brainstorming regarding the canalscape. Officer 
Stephens will talk on what is going on in the neighbor-
hood for the Crime Element and Carrie will be in charge 
of the children’s activities. 
Jeanne Greene, Mike Orth and Charles Wilfong will 
oversee the vote counting. We will have donuts, coffee, 
and juice. 
  
Fight Back Updates: 
A. Community Enhancement: No report. 
B. Community Preservation: They are trying to 
choose the Yard of the Quarter for fall and spring. 
C. Traffic Committee:  
D. Crime Prevention: Gary needs to get his documen-
tation to fill out for PNP patrol. 
Newsletter: Dyer Electric has bought an ad for a year 
and Mid-Town Pre-school has purchased an ad. One of 
the neighbors has volunteered to do some Spanish 
translation for the newsletter. Three of the routes no 
longer have delivery volunteers and Carrie will ask for 
volunteers at the General Meeting. 
  
New/Old Business: Roshelle read Steven Hofmann’s 
resignation letter. 
  

(Continued on page 7) 

 

 

 

Lost & Found 

Pets In Bel Air 

 
There is a Discussion area just for Lost 

& Found Pets in Bel Air 
on our website at 

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/
phoenix/belair/ 

Please feel free to communicate 
with your neighbors to help get our 
wonderful companions back home! 



P a g e  7  

 

B o a r d  M e e t i n g  

M i n u t e s  ( c o n t . )  

Treasurer’s Report: Don Hilton presented the Treas-
urer’s Report. The general fund had a beginning bal-
ance of $862.65 as of March 1, 2010. Income was re-
ceived as follows: 
3/21/2010 Yard sale $122.35 
3/21/2010 5-yard Electric - newsletter ad $42.00 
5/3/2010 Ideabanc Inc - newsletter ad $84.00 
5/3/2010 Up-grade - newsletter ad $26.00 
5/3/2010 Mid-Town School - newsletter ad $120.00 
5/3/2010 Martin Luther School - newsletter ad $7.00 
Leaving a balance of $1,264.00 as of 5/3/2010  
  
The Block Watch Grant had a balance of $1,802.89 as 
of March 1, 2010. Checks were written as follows: 
4/1/2010 Advertising #1021 $297.00 

(Continued from page 6) 

 

4/1/2010 American Evangelical Lutheran Church #1022 
$15.00 
April Board Meeting rent 
4/24/2010 April Newsletter Printing #1023 $149.92 
Leaving a balance of $1,341.87 on May 3, 2010. 
  
There was a question as to what the $297.00 check 
was for. Don said he thought it was for printing and 
mailing the General Meeting notices. Charles moved 
and Carrie seconded that approval of the report be ta-
bled until Don gets the answer. The motion carried 
  
Next Board Meeting: June 7, 2010, at 7PM at AELC.  
  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:01PM. 
  
Signed/Carolyn G McBane, Secretary 



P a g e  8  

911 
 

602-262-6151 
 

602-534-9445 
 
 

602-361-0043 
 
 

  

262-7844 
 262-6151 

 

602-495-5007 
 

602-534-4264 
 

602-495-7014 
 

602-262-7327 
 

602-261-8371 
 

602-948-6377 
 

602-534-7733 
 

602-534-7665 
 

602-262-7344 

 

Emergency 
 
Crime Stop 
 
Community Update Line 
 
Community Action Officer,  
 Aaron Stevens 
 
Abandoned Vehicles 
 Private Property  
 Streets, Alleys 
 

Child Safety Seat Info. 
 
Gang Hotline 
 
Graffiti Busters 
 
Graffiti Reward Hotline  
 
Impounded Property  
 
Silent Witness   
 

Traffic Complaint Hotline 
 

Water Safety Hotline 
  
Zoning Enforcement 

Important Phone Numbers 

Editor: Carrie Frazer 

Articles and ads are due by the 

20th of every other month to the 

editor by e-mail, 

carriefraz@aol.com 

Bel Air Communicator is a 

bi-monthly publication. 
COMMUNICATOR 

 
Sign up to get the 

Bel Air Neighborhood Association Communicator 

and/or Alerts (e-Phone Tree) by e-mail. 
 

• Better for the environment 

• More economical for our neighborhood 

• Reliable delivery method 

 
Go to our website at: 

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/phoenix/belair 
Click on: 

“Sign up for Bel Air Neighborhood 

Association e-mail newsletter” 
in the “Pages & Links” section under “External Links” 

 
If you would like to, you can choose to cancel your paper newsletter 

delivery during sign up. 
However, it is not required. 

Alerts may include, but are not limited to, 
reminders about General Meetings, G.A.I.N. meetings, 

Neighborhood Clean-Up Days, 
and Neighborhood Yard Sales.  

1-877-448-1211 
Arizona Foreclosure Prevention Hotline 

Sponsored by: 

The Arizona Department of Housing 

 
Arizona Foreclosure Prevention Task Force 

azforeclosureprevention.org 

 
• Tools for preventing foreclosure 
• Find a housing counselor 
• Learn to avoid scams 
• Legal resources 

 
 

Member Agencies 

The Arizona Attorney General’s Office 
The Arizona Department of Housing 
Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco 

W o r r i e d  A b o u t  F o r e -

c l o s u r e ?  F r e e  H e l p !  

www.azforeclosureprevention.org 


